




November 2022 

Dear Supporters, 

 

Two days ago Selena, Olison and I were in the lobby of 

our hotel having our morning devotional during break-

fast. Another guest came over and asked if we were 

reading God's word and could she join us? Her name is 

Farrah and she teaches women in a Bible college in 

Pakistan. I am using their names and location because 

they live very public lives and said we should.  Her hus-

band Nadeem, is pastor at a Calvary Chapel church in 

the Punjab state Pakistan. They were raised in the same 

state and came to know Christ as young adults in college. The church they pastor 

is fairly large at forty five small families. Needless to say if you’re a Christian in this 

region you experience harsh treatment regularly. Farrah shared, women would 

never go shopping alone, sex crimes are common by certain groups of Muslims 

against Christian’s confident their crimes will not be prosecuted.  

 

We took them to dinner that night and are spending 

a few hours showing them around Budapest tomor-

row. Nadeem was here meeting with The Reformed 

Bible Society helping their efforts as they send the 

Word into the Asian world. He is actively translating 

classic Christian reference material into Urdu. A num-

ber of times a week he ministers via Skype teaching 

Christian apologetics to converts and those hunger-

ing to know more about Christ. Their small church with all of the daily challenges 

has outreach ministries to the Brick Christians of Pakistan and the Hindu of the de-

sert country. We are sowing into this little band of believers and invite you to pray 

with us for the living active persecuted body of our Savior Yahweh in Pakistan! 
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We have not grown tired of the hotel room but now we rejoice knowing we would 

never have met this wonderful family if we had moved on. We have two leases 

we are having presented to have our long term housing secured. 
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